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Puppets live in our 
neighborhood.  Lakeside 
Presbyterian Church has 
Ethan's Bible Friends. 
Sandy Uttley, 
Christian Education 
Coordinator at 
Lakeside Pres, 
helped bring the 
concept of the 
puppets to the church. 
She started with 3-4 
puppets, then the number 
of puppets grew to 8-10 and 
finally a memorial gift 
brought in 5 more.   
 
The life-size Christian-based 
puppets come with t-shirts 
with assorted messages, such 
as òLife is Short, Pray Hardó 
Sunday School, or Godõs 
Rainbow.  Each puppet wears 

sandals or shoes and some wear 
jewelry. Nancy Magneson in 
Lakeside has made more outfits 
for the puppets, including 
shepherd outfits, and clothes of 
Mary, Joseph, and baby Jesus. 
The puppets also have a set of 

angel costumes.  
 

The puppets are used to 
tell Bible stories and 

used in worship at 
Christmas to tell the 
birth of Jesus.  At 
Christmas and in the 
summer they go 
caroling.   

People of all ages at 
Lakeside Pres use the 

puppets at times.   

Sandy comments "My 
favorite is when a few of the 
children come into my office 
and just ask if they could 
take a puppet home."  Some 
puppets go for overnights 
and some have gone on trips 
to grandmother's houses. 
The puppets are cheery and 
ready to be a friend. 

Continued on page 3  See letter on page 4 
by Community Police Officer.  

 

Puppets Sing and Share 

òGET THE LOOKó  
every two months   

Subscription form is located  
on the bottom of page 2. 

Your support is appreciated 

 

Year 
 Anniversary 

Duluth police officers in the 1920s forming a display.   
Motorcycles were used as their vehicle to cover parts of their 
routes. This photo was submitted by Joyce Peterson. Her grand-

father is on the far left in the picture.   

Neighborhood 
Protectors 
Station No. 6 is one of 8 fire sta-
tions in Duluth and one of the most 
remote from the main station. The 
building at 1031 N. 51st Ave. E. is 
the fire station and also a police sub
-station. Three people work at the 
station putting in twenty-four hour 
shifts.  A fire captain, fire equip-
ment operators and a fire fighter 
are the skilled elements of the team 
serving the Lakeside area and vicin-
ity to McQuade Safe Harbor, over 

ONE 



 

THE NEW TUNNEL is in on 
the Lakewalk and will open 
soon.  The pavement on top 
went in just in time for 
Grandmaõs Marathon.  The big 
step of adding a pedestrian 
bridge to cross the Lester River 
just below Superior Street is 
another piece of the project to 
come.  

The summer goes by too 
quickly.  Our cooler 
temperatures by the lake are a 
relief.   Thanks for reading this 
very local publication. 

 Wendy  
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 LOOK AT LAKESIDE  
a bi-monthly newsletter  

focusing on people, places, 
happenings and history of 

Lakeside-Lester Park,  
Duluth, MN 

Deadlines: 15th day of the 
odd-numbered months. 

Wendy Grethen, Editor 
218-525-5098 

wendyupnorth@yahoo.com 
LookAtLakeside.com 

 
Like local art & gifts? 
Watch local history 

documentaries 
go to WendyUpNorth.com  

McCulloch Street Musings from the Editor  

 
LOCAL CONTACTS 

 
Community Police  

218.730.5725/590.8020 
call 911 in emergency 
City Councilor Julsrud  

218.464.8527 
Park Commissioner  

525.4912 
Portman 525-0838 

 Community Club 525-0845 
 

IN THE NEXT  

LAL ISSUE  

Streets 
Books  

Lakeside In Style 

      

Date _______    Name  _____________________________________ 

 Address  ____________________________         Phone _______________    

               Share what you love about living in Lakeside:  

 Thank You! 
Subscribers, Advertisers, 
Cat drawing (Mary Ann 
Starus) 
 

Donõt miss 
an issue  

Subscribe 
$11.50/yr 

 

Make check to LOOK AT LAKESIDE    Mail to 4005 McCulloch St., Duluth MN 55804     

 

On June 19, about a dozen Look 
at Lakeside readers had a tour of 
the Lakewood Pumping Station 
where Duluthõs water is brought 

in from Lake Superior.  The group 
was able to go inside the original 
1896 castle-like building at 8130 
Congdon Boulevard and see the 

pumps that bring in an average of 
15 million gallons of water a day 

from Lake Superior.  The building 
across the street was added in the 
1976 to provide additional treat-
ment to the water.  The water is 

then piped underground to several 
reservoirs in town.  

 
 

 This newsletter is distributed 
at over 20 locations in and 

near Lakeside.   
 Here are the main spots. 

 
SuperOne Lakeside 
New London Café  
Lakeside Bakery  
Sammyõs Pizza 

Lakeshore 
Portman Center 
Essentia Health  

New issues of the Look at 
Lakeside newsletter 

come out at the beginning  
of the even-numbered 
months.  You wonõt miss  
an issue if you subscribe.  

Form is below. 

Be a Page 
Supporter 

$50  
Support in any 

amount welcome 

Thank 
you! 

Alternate parking schedule is in 
effect year-round. Shaded 

weeks indicate park on odd-
numbered addresses. Change 

sides Sundays 4-8 pm 

Sign on the wall at Casa Latte.  

FEAR LESS 
HOPE MORE 
WHINE LESS 

BREATHE MORE 
TALK LESS 
SAY MORE 
HATE LESS 

LOVE MORE 

Our tour guide was City of Duluth  
Water Lab Chemist and  

Lester Park resident Loren Janson. Thanks! 

http://www.lookatlakeside.com
http://www.lookatlakeside.com
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Protectorsñcontinued from Front Page.  Volunteer Opportunities  
&         F  u  n  d  r  a  i  s  e  r  s 

Citizen Patrol.  Be part of keeping our neighborhood safe. 
Meets on 3rd Thursdays at  

6:30 p.m. at Faith Lutheran Church.  
___________ 

Hawk Ridge on East Skyline Parkway has naturalist staff and 
volunteers on site daily from September 1-October 31 from  

9 a.m.-4 p.m.  If you are interested in volunteering contact 218-
428-6209.  No experience necessary.  Help during the fall migra-
tion or year-round with marketing, fundraising, outreach, etc. 

_____________ 

CHUM food bank. Held at Faith Lutheran on Glenwood at 
51st Ave. E.  Open Mondays from 11 a.m.-1 p.m.   720-6521. 

_____________  

Deliver meals for the Meals on Wheels program.  
Pickup is at Lakeshore.  Call 525-1951. 

________________ 

Keep informed about Rockridge and be a part of the Friends of 
Rockridge.  Occasional cleanups and meetings.  

forockridge.weebly.com/updates.html 

_________________ 

Fundraisers:  Duluth Community Garden Bulb Sale  

held in September.  Call 722-4583 

to 11th Ave. E, and up to the Kenwood Area.  The crew are 
most often the first on a sceneñarriving critical minutes 
ahead of an ambulance.  The crew handle fires, medical emer-
gencies, car accidents, rescue (water, high and low levels), 
carbon monoxide calls, and do building inspections.  Actu-
ally, about 80% of their calls are medical calls. 
 
When the crew arenõt out on an emergency, they do exten-
sive training to keep their medical and equipment use skills 
high.  The crew also do pre-plans with schools which include 
creating evacuation plans and have computerized maps of 
schools to be ready for quick responses to situations.  The 
crew also delivers a fire prevention talk to 1st and 5th graders 
in the fall and spring.  Fire hydrant main-
tenance is also part of their job.  Each 
hydrant is tested once a year and in the 
winter they shovel hydrants that need 
shoveling to ensure they are available.    

 
Mark Herman, Fire Captain at Station 
No. 6, is skilled in paramedic services and comments òI am 
glad to serve the community I grew up in.ó   One recent 
change to the station was acquiring the fire engine from Spirit 
Valley station which is only a few years old.  Visit with a local 
fire fighter and sit in a fire engine at the upcoming Neighbor-
hood Night Out on Aug 6.  You can reach the station at  
723-3216. As a reminder, if there is an emergency call 911. 

Learning Opportunities 

Dig Into Your Past. Free genealogy workshop.  
Aug 1.  Duluth Public Library green room. 
5:30 PM.   

 

Rain Garden Workshop.  Aug 7-8, 6-8 PM.  
$25.  726-8106.  Reduce the volume of storm-
water runoff and help improve water quality. 

Click 

here 

http://www.jazzercise.com/
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fire or your safety was in 
immediate danger.  Today, 
we encourage people to call 
911 whenever they need to 
speak to a police officer about 
any issue no matter how 
small. 

The biggest tip I could offer 
to the public is ALWAYS 
lock your house and your 
vehicles and make sure all 
valuables are kept out of 
sight.  Lakeside has always 
been a safe area to live but 
crime still occasionally 
happens here.   By not locking 
up your valuables, you are 
allowing others to see the 
Lakeside area as a target and 
they are more apt to return.  
Remember if you see 
something, say something! 

Lastly, the Lakeside / Lester 
Park area has a citizen patrol 
group.  They routinely drive 
around the neighborhood as 
an extra set of eyes for the 
police department looking for 
suspicious people and 
vehicles.  When they 
encounter these they report 
to 911 and let the police 
department know.  The 
citizen patrol group works to 
keep all the residents of 
Lakeside / Lester Park safer.  
There is not a huge time 
commitment needed but we 
are looking for more 

members to help in 
the fight against 
crime.  If this is 
something that may 
interest you please 
let me know and I 
can tell you more 
about what we do.  
Our next meeting is 
scheduled for 
August 15, 2013. 

Thank you, 

Russ Bradley 
Lakeside / Lester 
Park Community 
Officer 
Duluth Police 
Department 
rbradley@duluthmn
.gov 
218.730.5725 
 
Look for Russ at  
the Neighborhood 
Night Out local 
events.  

 

Hello my name is Russ 
Bradley and I am the 
Lakeside / Lester Park 
community officer for the 
Duluth Police Department.  
As a community officer, I am 
responsible for addressing 
neighbor complaints, 
following crime trends and 
acting as a liaison between 
the Duluth Police 
Department and the 
residents of Lakeside / 
Lester Park. 

I spend my time talking to 
businesses, residents and 
investigating crimes such as 
thefts, loud barking dogs and 
also spend time driving 
through the neighborhoods 
looking for houses that have 
become blighted properties.  
I then work with the Life 
Safety department to address 
houses that are over run 
with debris or have other 
problems that tarnish the 
good reputation of the area. 

My function as a community 
officer is to spend more time 
on issues than a patrol squad 
would be able to.  If you are 
witnessing a crime that is 
occurring and you would 
need immediate assistance, 
911 should always be your 
first call.  In the past, many 
thought that 911 was only 
for use if your house was on 

Lakeland Shores       

Apartments  

What Went On  
This Summer?  

In June a Pet Expo was held at the 
Lakeside Lester Park Community 
Club.  Vendors selling items for pets 
were there as well Animal Allies of-
fering pet adoptions.  This was the 
2nd year for this event. 

 

Midsummer Festival was held on 
the afternoon of June 18 at the Lu-
theran Church of the Good Shepherd 
on 45th Ave. E.  It is an annual event 
by the Swedish 
Cultural Society to 
celebrate summer.  
The event in-
cluded music, 
raising the pole 
with fresh flowers, 
and treats includ-
ing Swedish coffee bread and many 
goodies baked in Swedish kitchens.  
Organizers were glad this yearõs event 
could be held as it was cancelled last 
year due to the flood.  It was attended 
by about 135 people.  

 

Letter from our Community Officer 

mailto:rbradley@duluthmn.gov
mailto:rbradley@duluthmn.gov

